
1240/5(6276) 
 

WRITTEN QUESTION TO THE CHIEF MINISTER 
BY SENATOR J.L. PERCHARD 

ANSWER TO BE TABLED ON TUESDAY 7th JUNE 2011 
 

Question 
 
Will the Chief Minister – 
 

(a) advise how much was spent by the Waterfront Enterprise Board on “non staff” 
advisors and consultants during 2010? 

 
(b) provide a breakdown of the cost of “non staff” advisors and consultants engaged by 

the Waterfront Enterprise Board during 2010? 
 
 
Answer 
 
A total of £143,520 was spent by the Waterfront Enterprise Board (WEB) on advisors and 
consultants during 20101. 
 
This figure can be broken down as follows: 
 
£52,700  was spent on a review of WEB’s performance; 
£13,400  was spent on the recruitment for the Board of Directors for the States of Jersey 

Enterprise Board; 
£51,927 was spent on secondment costs in relation to the East of Albert project board work; 
£21,030  was spent on public relations costs; and 
£4,463  was spent on IT support. 
 

                                                   
1 These figures should be treated as provisional until such time that WEB’s annual accounts are published. 


